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Summary 
This paper provides an update from the Registration Department 
for the period 1 October to 31 December 2009. 
 
1) Operational Performance   
 
a) Telephone Calls  
 
i) UK Telephone Calls - During the period from 1 October to 31 
December 2009 the team answered a total of 31,313 telephone 
calls which is 7,798 more than the same period two years ago 
and represents a 33.2% increase in the number of calls the 
department handled. 
       
ii) International Telephone Calls - During the period from 1 
October to 31 December 2009 the team answered a total of 
2,961 telephone calls which is 468 more than the same period 
last year and represent an 18.8% increase in the number of calls 
the department handled.   
 
b) Application Processing 
 
i) UK Applications - A total of 3,113 new applications were 
received during this period and 3,256 individuals were registered, 
which is 808 more than the same period last year. Applications 
took on average eight working days to process which is within 
our service standard of processing applications within ten 
working days of receipt.   
 
Applications for readmission took on average seven working 
days to process which is within our service standard of 
processing applications within ten working days of receipt.  

ii) International Applications -   A total of 503 new international 
applications were received in this period and 333 individuals 
were registered which is 163 less than the same period last year. 
Applications were on average being processed within eight to ten 
weeks of receipt which exceeds our service standard of 
processing applications within three months of receipt of all 
documents.  
 
iii) Grandparenting Applications – A total of 38 new 
grandparenting applications were received in this period and 19 
individuals were registered.   
 
c) Emails 
 
i) UK Emails - The team received approximately 100 emails per 
day and responded to these on average within two days of 
receipt which is well within our service standard of five working 
days. 
 
ii) International Emails - The team received approximately 20 
emails per day and managed to respond to these on average 
between two days of receipt which compares favourably with our 
service standard of five working days response time.  
 
d) Continuing Professional Development (CPD) Audit 
 
We requested CPD profiles from 2.5 per cent of biomedical 
scientists and radiographers during this period and assessment 
days continued to be held. 
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e) Registration Renewals  
 
Three professions renewed their registration during this period; 
occupational therapists, practitioner psychologists and 
biomedical scientists.  The usual three month renewal window 
was extended for all three professions due to the disruption 
caused by the postal disputes.  
 
Occupational therapists 
A record total of 95% of occupational therapists successfully 
renewed their registration for the next two-year cycle, which is an 
improvement of 3.3% compared to the last renewal period.  
 
 
 
 

 
Biomedical scientists 
A record total of 96.1% of biomedical scientists successfully 
renewed their registration for the next two-year cycle, which is an 
improvement of 4% compared to the last renewal period.   
 
Practitioner psychologists 
Practitioner psychologists renewed their registration for the first 
time during this period.  An impressive 92.8% renewed 
successfully. 
 
2) Resource  
 
a) Employees 
 
The department is operating within the budgeted headcount.  
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Staffing 
 
There are six permanent employees including the Facilities 
Manager. Services provided include Reception, Building 
Maintenance, Post Room, Catering, Health & Safety, Insurance 
and Building Project Management. The team have been 1 
member down since 23 December due to a fracture suffered by 
one of the Receptionists. At the time of writing we have no return 
date but are keeping in constant contact. The role is being 
covered internally without additional resource 
 
 
22-26 Stannary Street Building Project 
 
The final account for Phase2 has now been agreed at £419,750. 
The professional fees, etc came to £61,213. Total spend is 
£480,963. The project budget is £575,000 which results in an 
under spend of £94,037.  

 
Other building works 
 
Additional Access Control was installed throughout the building 
installed late November/early December. At the time of writing, 
the new control system has not yet been switched on as issues 
involving the interface between the access control system and 
the lifts have been indentified. Work is continuing to find 
solutions to this. 
 
Health & Safety 
 
The Facilities Manager is undertook formal training in early 
December with a view to obtaining the Institute of Occupational 
Safety and Health (IOSH) qualification in Managing Safely. At the 
time of writing, the results of the examination are still awaited. 
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Human Resources 
No changes. 
 
Quality Management System (QMS) review meetings and 
internal audits 
The internal audit schedule for 2009-10 continues. 
Planning for 2010-11 Financial year has taken place and budget 
proposals constructed. 
 
A cross company audit of Starters and Leavers processes is 
taking place, in HR, Facilities and IT departments. 
 
An audit of document cartons at the hardcopy archive looked at 
422 of 3000 cartons. Most were in good condition, although 
security at the archive site is not as strict as we would like.  
 
QMS process updates 
Input to various departmental initiatives has taken place to 
improve the robustness of our processes. 
 
Information & data security work across HPC is ongoing with the 
development of some of the draft required policies.  
 
BSI Audit 
BSI audited HPC to the ISO9001:2008 standard, on 21st 
October.2009. We are arranging the next audit for 2010 
 
Business continuity 
Small changes and additions to processes are being made to 
keep the Disaster Recovery plan current. An update relating to 
on-line file replication will be required when the ISP migration is 
completed. Updates will also be required in ICM’s common build. 

 
Information & data management 
Integration of all intranet based information sources, Springfield, 
QMS and “Intranet” Phase 1 is completed. Post roll out further 
work will be required to implement automated document and 
change control within the QMS part of the system  
 
Reports for the on-line renewals project are being developed by 
our supplier. 
 
The Poynter review, our response to “Review of information 
security at HM Revenue and Customs. Final report”. Kieran 
Poynter (June 2008) has been completed, and was presented 
to Audit Committee in December 09. 
 
We have obtained Information Security insurance cover to the 
value of £3 million. 
 
ISO27001 is a key recommendation from the Poynter Review, 
and Information Commissioners Office best practice, and we are 
looking to start working toward the standard as soon as time and 
budgets allow in 2010-11. 
 
We are in the final stages of contract clearance for the new 
Archive supplier. 
 
Risk Register 
The initial work on the next version of the Risk Register 
(February 2010) has commenced.  
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